THE BULLOCKS

Dear Pastor, Church Family, & Friends, April 2025
Over the last couple of months, we have been announcing

that we will be turning the church over to Carlos and asking for prayer about our future, and we
appreciate those of you who have been praying specifically for us in this matter.

Over the last two years or so, we have been praying about and struggling with what God might be
doing in our lives. During this span, | have been talking with my pastor and former pastor, as well as my
father, brother, and father-in-law (who are all pastors/missionaries as well). So after much inward
struggle and seeking counsel, we will be retiring as missionaries. This is not a decision that has been
taken lightly or made all of a sudden; we have been working through this for two years. It has been a
wonderful 18% years both in Mexico while starting the orphanage and here in Mallorca with the church
plant. God has been so good to us!! Many of you have been also, and for that we are very grateful.

We will be moving back to the US in May. Leaving Mallorca, our church, and Carlos’s family is
difficult. We have had many opportunities presented to us and prayed about many things as we have
been seeking God’s direction in what is next for us. We will continue to be in the ministry; as of right
now, we will be candidating at an independent Baptist church in Florida this summer. Of course, if you
have any questions, feel free to contact me at the number or email listed below.

During this process, we ask you to prayerfully consider two things. At the counsel of our pastor
and our mission board, we would ask you to consider continuing our support for 3-4 months after we
move back, so through September if possible. We will be returning with just a few suitcases, and as you
can imagine, the cost of moving, a down payment on a place to live, a vehicle, furniture, etc., on top of
not knowing exactly when and where we will end up can all add up in a hurry.

The second thing | would ask you to consider would be to continue to support the work here in
Mallorca. Carlos and Rounnellys are wonderful missionaries, whom we have personally trained and you
have prayed for. They are with Mount Abarim Baptist Missions out of Arlington, Texas. They are
missionaries just as we have been and will not receive a salary from the church, and they still need more
support and are worthy of support. | pray that you will continue to have a part in reaching the Balearic
Islands through Carlos and his family.

In closing, | would like to reiterate that we love Mallorca, and it has been an honor and exciting to
be a missionary these 18% years, and we will miss it. As | told our church, | cannot preach for them to
step out by faith and follow God’s leading even when they don’t understand everything, and not do it
ourselves. That being said, we are excited about what is to come and look forward to continuing to serve
Him. | cannot close this letter without saying thank you. Thank you for your faithful support and prayers
through all these years. You all have been so very good to us, and there is now an independent Baptist
Church on the island of Mallorca because you were willing to have a part.
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